

February 2022

Dear Parent/Guardian

Closure or partial closure of the school due to adverse weather.

In light of the current weather forecast, it is timely to remind all parents of the procedures in the event of the school being closed due to bad weather.

When a decision is taken to close the school we will make the information available as soon as possible in the following ways. Unless communication is received through these means, then please assume that the school remains open:

School website

www.aberconwy.conwy.sch.uk

School social media accounts

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/YsgolAberconwySchool/

Twitter: <a>@ysgolaberconwy

Text and email message to primary contact numbers

(please therefore keep us informed of any changes to mobile phone numbers or email addresses)

Conwy County Council website

www.conwy.gov.uk/schoolclosures

Local Radio

Capital FM/Heart Radio/Radio Cymru/Radio Wales

The decision to close the school is never taken lightly and rests with myself and the Governors. Throughout the decision making process, our primary concern is always the safety of all our students and staff.

Yours Faithfully

Mr I.A.Gerrard (Headteacher)



